Minutes of Board Meeting,
Leesville Lake Association June 10, 2021, Leesville Lake Marina

Present:  Richard Beaton, J. W. Burton, Gerry Caprario, Tony Capuco, Phyllis Garlick, Mary Loiselle, Dave Rives, Dannie Smith, Dave Waterman
Absent:  Joe Humphrey, Ralph English, Frank Podrebarac , Chip Zimmerman
Members:  Pam McMillian
Quorum:  Yes
Call to order:  President, Dave Rives called the Board meeting to order at 6:36 p.m.

Agenda:  D. Rives asked if there were any agenda items to add or change.  There were no changes.

Minutes:  D. Rives asked for a motion to approve the minutes from the May 13, 2021 board meeting.  Mary made note that under the Nominating Committee report she had noted that Dannie or Chip would contact Amanda Myers-Ramirez.
Motion:  Mary made a motion to approve the minutes from the May 13, 2021 Board meeting as corrected.  Gerry seconded.  All approved.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Treasurer’s Report:  Mary emailed the monthly Treasurer reports to the Board 6/4/21 and there were no issues to report.  The invoice for the BD t-shirts was paid in the amount of $2,284.43 for 260 shirts.  Most shirts are $7 ea. XXL are $9, XXXL are $10, tall sizes are $11, set-up is $150 and tax is $154.43 for an average shirt price of $8.79.  Due to the number of shirts given away, LLA doesn’t make anything on the shirts.  The train station rental of $40 for tonight has been paid.  The Post Office Box was renewed for 1 year at $92.  The Pittsylvania County Personal Property tax for the pontoon ($9 for the year) was paid.  Registration for the pontoon was renewed and a durable registration card was purchased.  The 2021-2022 Budget is almost finished.  She announced this would be last call for any expected or previously unaccounted-for income or expenses.  She will be sending, via e-mail, for the board to review before the picnic so the BOD can see it before the general membership.  BD receipts are:  Reg Anderson, $100, TLAC, $3,500, Sunset Bay HOA, $500, First National Bank, $300, totaling $4,400.  Holdover from last year’s BD are:  Runaway Bay, $500, Heron Landing, $500, J.R.’s Auto Care, $300, Sunset Bay, $500, and AEP, $2,500, totaling $4,300.  Grand total equals $8,700.  Mary was contacted by a reporter from the “Leesville Lake Life” magazine for info for an article.  She and Christine Beckett’s provided photos for the article.  
Motion:  Gerry made a motion to approve the Treasurer’s report for the June 10, 2021 meeting as presented.  J. W.  seconded.  All approved.

Committee Reports:

Executive:  Dave R. reminded the Board that the Beautification Day Planning Guide was updated/retyped and was sent to the BD committee for review and a test run. 

Finance:  There were no updates from the Finance Committee.  

Nominating:  J. W. did not have any updates.  Dave reviewed the names of the returning directors whose terms expire in 2021 and confirmed they would serve for another 2 year term.  All are returning except Gerry.  All existing Committee Chairs are returning.  Phyllis will update the roster.  Dave R. emailed an Organizational Succession Planning chart to the Board and would like some input.

Beautification Day:  Dannie reported we were short on boats to retrieve debris.  The following are registered to work on shore:
	Runaway Bay:  14 registered, 1 loader and operator, 1 boat
	Leesville Lake Marina:  21 registered, 1 loader and operator with 1 as standby, 1 maybe 2 boats	
Tri-County Marina:  7 registered, 2 chainsaws, 1 loader and operator with 1 standby,  3 boats
	Brumfield area AEP:  3 registered, 2 boats(including Dannie’s).  AEP will have the barge and will take be using their pontoon to check a 2 mile area for debris.  Boats are welcome to bring large debris to the barge.
T-Shirts:  Dannie picked up the t-shirts from Sherwood who had bagged them for the drop-off locations.  Board members received theirs and Dave R. took the rest and will distribute on Saturday.  
Communication:  The newspapers were not notified as the deadline was missed.
	Dumpsters:  Dannie received an email from First Piedmont stating they would have 2 dumpsters at LVL Marina.  Runaway Bay has 1 dumpster and 1 on standby.  Tri-County has 1 dumpster and hopefully 1 on standby.  

Dave R. went through the new Beautification Day Planning Guide spreadsheet that was developed this year.  He also emailed to request the water level be 607 or higher but has not received a response from AEP.  He also asked that everyone take pictures.

Communications:  
    Website:  There was no update for the website.
    Newsletter:  Dave W. reported Diane wanted to remind everyone about the upcoming newsletter.  He will have her contact the Board with a date.  
    Calendar:  Dave W. stated that pictures are still needed for the calendar.
    Email:  Phyllis asked for a special email blast to be sent to remind members to register for the Annual Meeting/Picnic.  She will compose and send to Dave W. to send out.  
   Social Media:  Christine Beckett has been posting pictures and keeping up with the FB page.

Debris:  Pam McMillian has agreed to chair the Debris Committee.  She reported that on March 28th, Dave R. submitted the committee’s comments for the Debris Management Plan on the final 2020 Annual Report and requested an opportunity for dialogue regarding our comments prior to issuance of the final report.  
Some highlights were:
	-Debris loading was up 1,400% over the last 5 years
	-Per section 1.0 of FERC’s Debris Management Plan speaks about “control the accumulation”.  LLA stressed that controlling (that) accumulation is not simply removing the debris and the efficiency of the effort, but more importantly, the effectiveness”.  
-AEP’s crew spent most of the 2020 recreational season removing debris from LVL dam with the contractor hauling the debris while the remaining 16 miles was left mostly unaddressed.
	-LLA repeated concerns regarding debris reporting and the resolution process for LVL.  Currently, FERC would not get a clear representation of the lake’s conditions and APCo’s inability to handle events in a timely fashion.
	-In LLA’s 2020 Consultation summary, LLA will continue to stress recommendations towards improvements such as adding a skimmer, additional crew and contractor hours, plus key locations to address.

On April 1, 2020 the 2020 final report was sent to FERC.  Our comments were not rebutted and we were informed that Appalachian is addressing only those comments pertaining specifically to the 2020 Annual Report.  The Debris TRC met on May 18th to address LLA’s concerns.  The 2021 APCo Overall Plan:  Clarification was proposed with Appalachian concurring to edit wording on “removal of debris from coves” one day out of four, updates from the Pigg River Diversion Project and Myers Creek Unloading Site.   Going forward, Appalachian Debris Management 2021 Overall Plan is currently based on general conditions.  No changes to crews and work schedules have been reduced.  Pam stated that the LLA Debris Committee will continue to request timely reports and an opportunity to comment and will be dedicated to holding Appalachian in compliance.  Pam’s report is being attached to a hard copy of the June minutes and a copy will be available by request to the LLA secretary.
 
Membership:  Phyllis will talk to Amanda Myers-Ramirez about being on the Membership Committee.  The membership survey is still under review.  Phyllis has finalized that the Annual Meeting/Picnic will be held at the LVL Marina on July 10th from 12 to 2.  LVL Marina will cater for $9 per plate.  She will need assistance to help put up the canopies for Bob Rankin and the “for sale” items along with distributing the invoices.  Also, volunteers are needed to assist with decorating the tables.  Only 1 person has registered and she asks that the BOD needs to register.  Lisa will need a head count by 7/1.  Phyllis asked that an RSVP of July 1 be included in the email blast.  Dave R. asked the committee chairs to prepare a brief committee update.  

Navigation:  Joe emailed a report and in his absence, Phyllis read his comments.  All 9 of the installed Hazard Buoys are in place.  He will be forwarding a request to TLAC to proceed with the process of getting approvals for the last 4 hazard buoys.  The locations for these are:  12 Mile Island, Pigg River Shoal, Runaway Bay Point (1.2 MM), and North end Heron Landing.  He retrieved the Runaway Bay “No Wake Buoy” some time ago. He provided recommendations on a better method of anchoring and has offered assistance.  This is the responsibility of the Runaway Bay HOA.  Joe stated he is willing to try and contact the clubs/groups who fish in tournaments on LVL and ask them to communicate the importance of adhering to the “No Wake Buoys” and the 50 foot distance from docks and swimmers.

Property:  Phyllis has inventoried the storage unit and emailed a list to the BOD.  She will contact Sherwood with the unit # and combination.  Dave R. has requested maps for the Annual/Picnic but has not heard back from AEP.

Safety:  Gerry stated to make sure participants in BD wear life jackets.  He will still provide vessel checks by appointment.  

Water Quality:  Tony stated there was no real news to report.  Dr. Shahady has been monitoring water quality of LVL starting in April. Volunteers on LLA WQ will begin supplementary sampling of LVL next week.  Pigg River monitoring will be in the fall (September/October).

TLAC Update:  Dave R. attended the TLAC meeting June 8th.  There were 10 to 12 speakers on Wake Surfing.  The TLAC Navigation Committee reported to the Board on their proposed new Wake Surfing Buoy policy.  As part of the discussion there was a Public Comment Period.  Only 3 individuals spoke in favor of developing a Wake Surfing Policy, all others were against any limitations on Wake Surfing.  The Board decided that further public input was needed.  Another comment period will be held and Dave R. asked that he be notified in time for an email to be sent to LLA members for their comments.  The new public comment form will be posted on the TLAC website.  The LLA website will contain a link to that form as will a membership email blast.   The TLAC budget was approved and this included support for Pigg River water sampling.   

AEP Technical Review Committee:  Dave R. stated that Lou Revelle will be LLA’s representative on the Aquatic Vegetation TRC.  He is replacing Tony.

Old Business:  No report on LLA apparel.

New Business:  No reported New Business.

Executive Session:  There was no Executive Session.

Confirmation of the June 2021 Meeting:   The July 10, 2021 Annual General Members Meeting/Picnic will be at the Leesville Lake Marina from 12 to 2 p.m.  The August 12th and September 9th Board meetings will be at the Staunton River Library in Altavista at 6:30 p.m.

Adjourn:  The LLA Board Meeting for June 10, 2021 was adjourned at 8:20 p.m.
